
Strengthening of North Eastern Police Academy, Shillong 
 

    The North Eastern Police Academy was established in 1978 on the 

recommendation of the Gore Committee with the objective of training the 

police personnel of North Eastern State Police Organisations at Shillong. 

Initially,  NEPA had a limited objective of training police personnel in two 

basic courses and three refresher courses. Later on, NEPA began to cater to the 

training needs of police personnel of NE States and personnel of Custom, CPFs 

engaged in security of NE States. There are around 700 police personnel trained 

every year in various courses which includes Basic Training (induction) course 

for Dy. SP, SI and Constables of NE States and around 20 specialized courses.  

The number of staff in NEPA is around 250.  

 

02. The Academy is looked upon as a nodal agency for all purposes of police 

training of the North-Eastern States.      

 

03. It was decided in 2006 that the NEPA may be transferred to Ministry of 

Home Affairs from DONER. NEPA was transferred to Ministry of Home 

Affairs w. e. f 1.4.2007. It was assessed that this will help to secure professional 

management inputs there. The Ministry of Home Affairs has been trying to 

convert NEPA into a “Centre of Excellence” for police training of NE States.  

Home Secretary has emphasized the need to convert NEPA into a State-of-the-

art institution, while retaining the regional character. Pursuant to this, NEPA 

proposes to upgrade the training infrastructure / facilities and introduce several 

training courses relevant to problems being faced by NE States presently. The 

NEPA scheme named as “Strengthening of NEPA” involves estimated expenses 

of Rs. 49.50 crore during the 11th Plan Period 2007-2012 has been approved and 

letter issued only on 4.2.2009. The basic objective of the plan scheme is to build 



training infrastructure in NEPA comparable to other top Police Training 

Institute of India e.g., SVP NPA, Hyderabad, NISA, Hyderabad etc.  
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